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Our vision is a culture of drug free youth in North Texas.

Minutes
May 17, 2016
Welcome and Introductions





         

  Lance Koppa
Present: Rocio Anguiano (US Attorneys Office), Adam Phillyaw (DPRI), Lance Sumpter (HIDTA), Jon Sofely (DISDPD), Michelle Young (UTA CARS), Christina Thomas (NTPC), Patricia Gaffney (NSC), Rebecca Cantu-Aguilar (MADD), Jerry Sutterfield (HPISD), Sharon Goldblatt (TST), , Lauren Roth, Elizabeth Kaiser, Stacey Davis, June Deibel (Council), Jennifer Reed (Mesquite ISD), Ruthilen Robles, Mandrell Drakes (DPD), Katie Donovan (Child & Family Guidance Center), Sierra Sanchez (Grant Halliburton Foundation),
Work Group Breakouts
· Epidemiology (Data)





                                   Jon Sofley
· DISD did not comply with the request. The data sent was for campus citation, and no police data was present. Elizabeth will wait until June to submit again so we can capture the current school year.
· Lauren is working on the Regional Needs Assessment.

· Karyn has analyzed the coalition self-assessment and shared highlights: the coalition would like more opportunities to network outside of meetings, new members need to be more closely guided into a role, the coalition needs to foster leadership from members
· Law Enforcement





                             Lance Koppa
· Stacey reported in Lance’s absence. The coalition has been offered a 5,000 grant to put together an event around a film recently released by the DEA & FBI. The US Attorney’s Office will support the coalition’s efforts to show the film Chasing the Dragon to the community. The group decided to create a planning team outside of coalitions meetings to review this project.
· Prevention/Education




                      Sierra Sanchez
· The group debriefed on the Ahead of the Curve conference. Attendance was lower than expected with about 200 registered and only 110 attending. Possible reasons might include that the venue was difficult to find, and that free events result in lower turnouts. Otherwise, the keynote was very interesting and the evaluations were very positive.

· The community forum did not turn out. The Housing Authority never return any efforts to communicate and the event had 9 attendees. In the future, the coalition will provide an agreement to the community that if no registration form is turned in within a week of the event, it will be possible to cancel.

· The group also elected a new Chair in Adam Philyaw. Sierra will co-chair with Adam through August while he gets accommodated.

Street Team








        Elizabeth Kaiser


The Street Team has been presenting to Cary Middle School and is about to finish with the 8th grade class this coming Friday. The students need a coalition member to be present in the classrooms since their faculty contact is unavailable. Christina Thomas volunteered.
Other Business

